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May 24, 2018 
 
VIA FIRST CLASS MAIL and 
ELECTRONIC MAIL  
stacy.peterson@bpu.nj.gov 
 
Stacy Peterson, Director 
Division of Energy 
Board of Public Utilities 
44 South Clinton Avenue, Suite 314 
Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0350 
 
 RE: In the Matter of the Provision of Basic Generation Service (“BGS”) and Tariff 

Sheets Reflecting Proposed Revisions to Reliability Must-Run Charge 
  BPU Docket No. ER17070719 
 
Dear Ms. Peterson: 
 

In an Order dated August 23, 2017 in the above-referenced matter (the “August 23 Order”), 
the Board of Public Utilities (the “Board”) approved the joint filing by Atlantic City Electric 
Company and Jersey Central Power & Light Company (collectively, the “EDCs”) pursuant to 
Section 15.9 of the BGS Supplier Master Agreements.   As you will recall, this matter involved 
changes to the PJM Open Access Transmission Tariff related to costs the BGS suppliers will be 
assessed by PJM pursuant to the Reliability Must Run (“RMR”) charges approved by the Federal 
Energy Regulatory Commission (“FERC”) in an Order dated April 26, 2017 in Docket No. ER17-
1083-001 (“April 2017 RMR Order”).   
 
 More specifically, in the August 23 Order, the Board approved the changes to the BGS-
RSCP and BGS-CIEP rates requested by the EDCs for the RMR charges resulting from the FERC-
approved changes resulting from the April 2017 RMR Order effective as of September 1, 2017.  
While the Board authorized the EDCs to collect from BGS customers the change in rates 
associated with the April 2017 RMR Order, it also directed the EDCs to track such collections 
until receipt of a Final FERC order. 
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 The purpose of this letter is to inform you that FERC issued such a final order in Docket 
No. ER17-1083-000 et al. on March 5, 2018.  The time period to file a rehearing request with 
FERC has now expired, and no party has requested rehearing.  Accordingly, the FERC order at 
issue is now final, and the EDCs will proceed to reimburse the applicable BGS suppliers pursuant 
to the terms of the BGS Supplier Master Agreements. 
 
 Thank you for your cooperation and courtesies.  Feel free to contact the undersigned with 
any questions. 
 
        Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
             /jpr 
        Philip J. Passanante 
        An Attorney at Law of the 
          State of New Jersey 

 
cc: Sally J. Cheong, JCP&L (electronic mail and First Class Mail) 
 Kevin Connelly, JCP&L (electronic mail and First Class Mail) 
 Gregory Eisenstark, Esquire (electronic mail and First Class Mail) 

Daniel A. Tudor, ACE 
 Thomas M. Hahn, ACE 
 
  
 


